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ISMP Analyzes First Few Months                                                  of COVID-19 Vaccine Errors
Horsham, Pa. –Since COVID-19 vaccines were granted emergency use authorization, The Institute for Safe Medication Practices (ISMP) has received reports of errors related to storage, preparation, and administration. Because COVID-19 vaccine errors can result in reduced effectiveness, and other safety implications, ISMP is sharing learning from those errors and making safe practice recommendations. 
It is mandatory to report errors with COVID-19 vaccines to the federal Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System. Healthcare practitioners also have voluntarily reported to ISMP to help communicate about potential safety issues. An analysis of errors from the last four months of vaccinations was published in the April 22, 2021 issue of the ISMP newsletter along with suggested prevention strategies. Category types include: 
· Wrong dose, age, or administration technique—includes dose mismeasurement, reuse of empty syringes or needles, and administering to patients younger than allowed age range
· Wasted vaccine--excluding diluent errors, includes leakage or insufficient dose left in vial
· Incorrect storage and handling—such as administration of expired vaccine or temperature excursions
· Contraindicated coadministration--within 90 days of monoclonal antibodies or 14 days of non-COVID vaccine
· Mixed vaccine series—incorrect mRNA vaccine administered for second dose
· Wrong time interval—second dose given at wrong interval or third dose administered
· Wrong volume of diluent, no diluent, or wrong diluent—leading to wrong dose and waste
· Confusing vaccine cards—two dose vaccine card shipped with one dose vaccine
For a copy of the full ISMP newsletter article, visit: Any New Process Poses a Risk for Errors: Learning from 4 Months of Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) Vaccinations. Access may require free registration.   
About the Institute for Safe Medication Practices
The Institute for Safe Medication Practices (ISMP) is the nation’s first 501c (3) nonprofit organization devoted entirely to preventing medication errors. ISMP is known and respected for its medication safety information. For more than 25 years, it also has served as a vital force for progress. ISMP’s advocacy work alone has resulted in numerous necessary changes in clinical practice, public policy, and drug labeling and packaging. Among its many initiatives, ISMP runs the only national voluntary practitioner medication error reporting program, publishes newsletters with real-time error information read and trusted throughout the global healthcare community, and offers a wide range of unique educational programs, tools, and guidelines. In 2020, ISMP formally affiliated with ECRI to create one of the largest healthcare quality and safety entities in the world, and ECRI and the ISMP PSO is a federally certified patient safety organization by the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services. As an independent watchdog organization, ISMP receives no advertising revenue and depends entirely on charitable donations, educational grants, newsletter subscriptions, and volunteer efforts to pursue its life-saving work. Visit www.ismp.org and follow @ismp_org to learn more. 
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